
Optimist Club of Fort Sam Houston 

Minutes of Meeting 

May 3, 2012 

 

President Rick Coleman called the meeting to order.  Sarah 

Villarreal led the Pledge of Allegiance, which was followed by the 

Pledge of Allegiance. The following members were present: 

Sarah and Y Villareal                    Mary and Dean Wilson 

Pam and Ed Parnell                        Fay and Jack Hopkins 

Rick Coleman                                Russell Shrader 

Jack Kellmann                              Betty Gower 

Letty Dietes                                  Becky Kuykendall 

Bob Hogue                                     Al Stewart 

Roger Gordon 

 

Our guests were our speakers from VIA:  Keith Parker, Priscilla 

Engle, and Sabrina Pollaco. 

 

The secretary read the minutes of the last meeting.  Fay Hopkins 

had a correction to the minutes.  It was Jack Kellmann who said 

to needed to drop our old by-laws, not Jack Hopkins.  Dean moved 

the minutes be approved.  Y seconded the motion.  The minutes 

stand approved, as corrected. 

 

Mr. Keith Parker, an executive from VIA, gave the Powerpoint 

presentation and spoke on the improvements being made in our 

VIA transit program.  It was an interesting talk followed by many 

questions. 

 

Ed and Al Stewart shared humor with the group. 

 



Rick reminded everyone of the garage sale on May 19th.  Fay 

brought the beautiful garage sale signs that she and Jack had 

been working one.  Beautiful!!! 

 

Dean Wilson won the kitty of $14.  He turned it over to the 

activity fund. 

 

Everyone is encouraged to attend the district meeting here in 

San Antonio on Saturday. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Becky Kuykendall 


